MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 16TH SEPTEMBER 2019 IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present; Cllr’s Peter White, Sheena Duller, Eifion Smith and Ifan Evans.

Apologies; Cllr’s Christian Pateman, Gwyneth Davies.

Also present were PCSO John Evans and Tanya Friswell Community and Tourism Development Officer for Pentir Pumlumon. 
Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record, proposed by Ifan Evans and seconded by Eifion Smith.

Pentir Pumlumon. A presentation was given by Tanya Friswell About her role with Pentir Pumlumon. She would like to integrate and communicate more with communities to see if there are any projects that could be done, are there any events that the community is arranging that Pentir could help with. She mentioned the event that was held in Hafod during the summer and how successful it was. Cllr Eifion Smith mentioned that we have a strong community but it is difficult to get people to support community events. A few fundraising events to raise money for the Tregaron Eisteddfod have been well supported.
PCSO John Evans gave a summary of low level crime in the area over the last three months. There was a report of Anti-Social behaviour which was a dispute between neighbours. There was also a report of a burglary in a property that has been burgled in the past. 

Matters Arising.

Grass Cutting; Cllr Eifion Smith reported that one of his neighbours has offered to cut the visibility splay on the junction of the B4343 and the road to Llanafan.
There was a report of fly tipping near Penygwaith once again. Cllr Sheena Duller didn’t think that any more rubbish has been dumped.

Vacant Seat.

The clerk reported that Mrs Clare Rooke had accepted the post of community councillor.

